Trustee Mark Reed called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.

Trustees Mark Reed, John McMahan, and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. Chairman Larry Morse was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Trustee Mark Reed moved to approve the minutes as presented with changes of the Board's regular meeting held on April 6, 2022, second by Trustee John McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: No report

ZONING COMMISSION: Commissioner Chuck Loya reported the March 21, 2022 meeting was cancelled due to the weather. The next meeting is May 16, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. at the Trumbull Township Administrative Building.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report. The Fiscal Officer reported no meeting has been set for Kyle Pohto's variance hearing.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: No report.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Road Superintendent Joe Sypniewski reported road maintenance and maintaining is ongoing, International Truck #1's snow plow mounting repairs are complete, received an estimate to repair frame of International Truck #1 for \$2,750.00, he estimated the Riverdale Road Cemetery fence for approximately 60 4-foot T-posts for \$1,500.00. Regarding the December 28, 2021 East Trumbull Cemetery accident Trustee John McMahan will inspect damage and will contact the insurance company regarding cost of repair. Trustee Mark Reed moved to approve the estimate for the International Truck #1 repairs from J M & J Welding, Inc. for \$2,750.00, seconded by Trustee John McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried. The Board made no decision regarding the Riverdale Road Cemetery fence issue.

OLD BUSINESS: Trustee Mark Reed stated having 2 quotes replacing gutters and installing leaf guard to the gutters. Trustee John McMahan asked if all the gutters need to be replaced or if leaving some gutters and adding leaf guard to them would reduce costs. Trustee Mark Reed responded the current gutters aren't commercial grade. There was no further discussion or motion by the Board.

NEW BUSINESS: Trustee Mark Reed looking into possible clean-up date in June. Trustee John McMahan reported being unable to acquire needed paperwork for the NOPEC Community Event Sponsorship Grant of \$250.00. Trustee Mark Reed moved to approve receiving the funds into the Township's bank account, then having the Fiscal Officer write a check to Faith Community Church for \$250.00 when deposit is complete, seconded by Trustee John McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried.

Fiscal Officers Report: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Trustee Mark Reed moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee John McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer reported receiving the Final 2020/2021 Draft Audit documents, completing the required April 30, 2022 ARPA Annual Report to U.S. Treasury Portal on April 28, 2022, notified zoning commission of the Northeast Ohio Reginal Planning & Zoning Workshop set for June 24, 2022 at Punderson Manor Lodge, renewal of the Road & Bridge Levy is eligible in November 2022, May 2023 or November 2023, webinars for required Sunshine Law Training scheduled for June 8, 2022 and July 14, 2022.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Mr. Knauff inquired on cleanup of Gentry junk vehicles and Mr. Accettola's culvert matter. The Fiscal Officer stated Gentry's hearing scheduled for April 29, 2022. Trustee Mark Reed stated trustees would not discuss Mr. Accettola's situation without Mr. Accettola being present.

Trustee Mark Reed moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee John McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried.

MANTENCE C) MORSO 5-18-22